
From: Kenneth Garoutte
To: john.passehl@wyo.gov
Cc: Mandeville, Douglas; Josh Leftwich; Brent Berg; John McCarthy; Arlene Faunce; Karen Siebken; Stephen Shire;

Michael Bryson
Subject: UIC Permit 09-054 Morton 1-20 Class I injection well
Date: Tuesday, February 07, 2012 6:09:41 PM

Mr. John Passehl,
 
At approximately 9:50 am, I contacted Patrick Whalen at your office to discuss a scheduled
falloff test not conducted for the Morton 1-20 Class I injection well under UIC Permit 09-
054, Facility Number WYS-009-011.  During a records review conducted on February 6,
2012, Cameco Resources discovered that a falloff test scheduled to be conducted August of
2011 was not done on this Class I well.  The annual pressure falloff test is a permit condition
under Section I of the UIC Permit 09-054.  With this discovery,  Cameco Resources has
discontinued the use of the well until a falloff test is completed.
 
Cameco Resources would like to schedule a falloff test for this well as soon as possible. 
Patrick stated he would get back with us after contacting you to acknowledge how soon we
can do this test.
 
As a condition under our NRC Source Material License SUA 1548, a verbal notification to
Mr. Doug Mandeville of the NRC was given at approximately 3:20 pm in reference to this
event.
 
Please contact me if you have any questions or comments to when we may proceed with a
falloff test.
 
Respectfully,
 
Ken Garoutte
Safety Health Environmental Quality (SHEQ)
Manager                                                                              
Cameco Resources
Smith Ranch-Highland
P.O. Box 1210
Glenrock, Wy 82637

 
(307) 358-6541 ext. 476
Kenneth_Garoutte@cameco.com

 

SAFETY by CHOICE, not by CHANCE!
 
This email and any files transmitted with it are personal and confidential, and are
solely for the use of the individual or entity addressed. Therefore, if you are not the
intended recipient, please delete this email and any files transmitted with it (without
making any copies) and advise the author immediately.

mailto:Kenneth_Garoutte@Cameco.com
mailto:john.passehl@wyo.gov
mailto:Douglas.Mandeville@nrc.gov
mailto:Josh_Leftwich@Cameco.com
mailto:Brent_Berg@cameco.com
mailto:John_McCarthy@cameco.com
mailto:Arlene_Faunce@cameco.com
mailto:Karen_Siebken@cameco.com
mailto:Stephen_Shire@cameco.com
mailto:Michael_Bryson@cameco.com

